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Newsletter for 30th October 2022 

                                                    All Saints                                            White 
   

Service Today 
10.30am United Benefice Eucharist at  

Denholme Shared Church 
 

  
READINGS 

Ephesians 1 v 11 to end Luke 6 v 20 to 31 

Psalm 149 Daniel 7 v 1 to 3 and 15 to 18 
 

 
 

 

Daily Prayers on the Benefice Facebook Page 
8 am Morning Prayer  5 pm Evening Prayer  9 pm Night Prayer 

  
   Midweek Services Wednesday 2nd November 

10 am BCP Communion at Cullingworth 
10 am Communion at Wilsden 
2.30 pm Personal Prayer at Harden 

PARISH OF ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST 
CULLINGWORTH 

 

IN THE BENEFICE OF HARDEN, WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 

https://www.facebook.com/Harden-Wilsden-Cullingworth-Denholme-Benefice
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Every Tuesday from 1.30 pm to 3.30 pm in the St John’s Room. Refreshments are available.  
    

The Word of God! 
Approaching the Bible: a course with John Chuter                                                            

Starts this Thursday at 7.30 pm at St John’s Cullingworth 

 

Dates are 3rd, 17th, 24th Nov and 2nd, 9th, and 16th Feb 2023. 

 

Next Fellowship Lunch                                                                                 
Saturday 5th November 12.30 pm St John’s Room.  
Everyone is welcome. Please let Jasmin know if you wish to attend 273068 

   
CURRY NIGHT   

After very positive feedback from the people who attended the Sizzling Lounge, we have 
decided to meet there again in November.  

So the next Curry night is November 6th, names to Helen by October 30th, thank you. 

 

CONFIRMATION 
Bishop Toby will be joining us at St Saviour’s in Harden on  

Sunday 29th January 2023. 
This service at 10.30am will be a United service and a Confirmation. 

If anyone wishes to be confirmed, please let Richard know. 
 
 

Anna’s Bluebird Choir is returning! 
A Christmas Concert 

Saturday 3 December 
7.30pm at St Saviour’s 

 
 

Christmas Coffee Morning 
Saturday 10 December 

10am to 12 noon at St Saviour’s 

 



 

Harden, Wilsden, Cullingworth, Denholme Benefice - St John’s Church 

Cullingworth or online @ stjohnscullingworth.org.uk 

FUNDRAISING 
 

CHARITY FOR OCTOBER –  COFFEE MONEY – 
JOY Jubilee Outreach Yorkshire 

Jubilee Outreach Yorkshire - JOY is an ecumenical Christian charity providing aid and funds, 
primarily to Romania but also to other 3rd world situations assisting in disasters and special 
needs. If you wish to donate, please make this to St Johns PCC (details below) and add your 
surname and JOY as the reference. Please support this fantastic charity.  For further details 

see http://joyworld.org.uk/ 

THANK YOU!  
We are grateful to all those who continue to support the church financially. If you find that 
you have a little extra income and would be able to increase your giving at this time it 
would help our financial situation enormously 
  

Donations or Regular Giving may be done by sending your gift to 

 

PCC of Cullingworth Parish Sort Code 20-45-14 account number  
60703532. Please include your name as a reference, so we 
can thank you.                                                                      
You can scan this code to donate through “Give a Little” 
 
  

 
EASY FUNDRAISING FOR YOUR ONLINE PURCHASES 
If you register with easyfundraising.org.uk and state your cause as Cullingworth 
St. John the Evangelist we at Church receive a % of what you spend. 

Prayer: say14me@hotmail.com 
If you know people who would like prayer or if people would like to request us to pray for 

them, then we have a dedicated email address: say14me@hotmail.com 
 

 
INN CHURCHES HOSPITALITY 2023 

We look set to be able to be a hosting church for Inn Churches on the week after Christmas, 
26 December to 2 January. We will be a place that week where some of Bradford’s 
Homeless People can find warmth, food, care and shelter. If you would like to be a 

volunteer during our time of hosting please contact Steve Rhodes for more information: 
07958 744514 or steve@srassociates.co.uk 

 

file:///C:/Users/richard%20burge/AppData/Local/Packages/microsoft.windowscommunicationsapps_8wekyb3d8bbwe/LocalState/Files/S0/2416/Attachments/say14me@hotmail.com
file:///C:/Users/richard%20burge/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/PTJPOGMM/steve@srassociates.co.uk
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FOR YOUR PRAYERS, THIS WEEK 
 
• Pray for the people of Ukraine and the refugees and victims of war and terror. 

• For our country and actions by our ministers that lead to growth and stability 

• Richard, Alison, Liz, Anna, and our ministry team. 

• For the team and our Bishops in the Leeds Diocese. 

• For our Churchwardens, PCC officers and members. 

• Healing to those who are sick and recovering from surgery, Joanna Rushton, James, 

Helen, Jacob Thornton, Ben Cooper, and those known to us. 

• For those in poverty or debt as the cost-of-living rises 

• For those who need help and support with their mental health and isolation 

• For Helen Keighley as she prepares for ordination at Harden Congregational Church 

• For all those providing medical services in our villages. 

• For just and acceptable solutions to industrial disputes. 

• For the King, for God’s blessing and guidance in his role as Head of State 

• Newcomers to Cullingworth, we may make our presence and message known. 

• Pray for peace and all those lives that have been torn apart by the conflict in Ukraine.  

OUR BENEFICE TEAM AT ST JOHN’S 
 

Team Rector:  Revd Richard Burge    273758   richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 
Team Vicar:        Revd Alison Wooding 270687  alison.wooding@leeds.anglican.org 
Associate Priest  Revd Liz Moy                645991  zilyom@btinternet.com 
Curate   Revd Anna Lumb 07787155970 anna.lumb@leeds.anglican.org 
Church Wardens:     Jill Britton         273683 
            Robert Smith       273068 
Baptism Visitor:  Candida McKay             272906           
Verger       Sandra Pattinson          957181    
Benefice Administrator    Helen Ludkin        07788848830 beneficehwcd@gmail.com                                                             

 
 
Keep in Touch 
If you know anyone who would like to receive our notices, please contact Robert Smith at 
273068 or by e-mail at robertandjasmin@btinternet.com If people need assistance, 
support, food, or medicine deliveries or just a chat, please contact Richard.  
 
Please respect Clergy's days off - Alison Monday, Tuesday and Saturday,                                                    
Liz Monday and Thursday, Anna Saturday, and Richard Saturday. 
 
No copyright infringement is intended 
 
 

mailto:richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:alison.wooding@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:zilyom@btinternet.com
mailto:anna.lumb@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com
mailto:robertandjasmin@btinternet.com


 

Harden, Wilsden, Cullingworth, Denholme Benefice - St John’s Church 

Cullingworth or online @ stjohnscullingworth.org.uk 

All Souls’ Tide 
On Sunday 6 November we will be holding special services during which we will be 
remembering people who have died. It is a special time in the Church’ year called “All Souls’ 
Tide”. The services are an opportunity to give thanks again for those we love but can no 
longer see, as well as acknowledging our continuing loss and grief, praying for God’s 
comfort and peace. 
There are services at each of our four churches: 

St Saviour’s, Harden: 4pm with Liz and Richard 
St Matthew’s, Wilsden: 6pm with Richard and Liz 

St John’s, Cullingworth: 2pm with Alison and Richard 
Denholme Shared Church: 4pm with Anna and Judith 

Just come along and you will be very welcome. It is an opportunity to invite people you 
know who are missing someone who has died. As part of our time of remembering we will 
also be flying pink ribbons outside the churches again. If you would like us to remember 
your loved ones by name in the services or to put up a ribbon to remember them, then 
please contact Helen on 07788 848830 or email: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 
 

Journey with Richard through Revelation in Advent! 
On our Facebook Page and our YouTube Channel from 1 December, Richard will read a 
chapter of Revelation each day, that’s 22 chapters taking us through Advent towards the 
Christmas celebrations. Revelation is a book of the Bible that we often only hear in 
snippets. Like Acts it is a remarkable narrative, a story of the end times and the promise of 
God to those who follow his word. 

WARM SPACE 
All our churches are looking to offer a warm welcome as the winter comes. 

Denholme opens from this week: 
Fridays 12noon to 3pm and Sundays 4pm to 7pm 

Harden, Wilsden and Cullingworth Warm Space starts in December 
Wilsden: Mondays 12noon to 2pm 
Harden: Tuesday 12noon to 2pm 

Cullingworth Wednesday 12noon to 2pm 
We will be serving Soup and Roll followed by an activity and a chance to chat! 

If you would like to volunteer to help at these, please contact Richard. 
 

Penny for your Thoughts! 

After the popularity of my article last week, I have again put pen to paper with 
my favourite Saint’s Quotation. This is a prayer of St Mechtilde of Magdeburg: 
“God, give me by your grace what you give to dogs by nature.” 

A wise prayer for any human! 

mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com
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The Children’s Society is a national charity working to transform the hopes and happiness of 

young people facing abuse, exploitation and neglect. It supports them through their most 

serious life challenges and campaigns tirelessly for the rights of young people in dreadful 

situations, working for social changes that will improve the lives of those who need hope 

most. 

They’ve been doing this for 140 years - their role has changed and developed (at one time 

they were the Church of England Children’s Society and were an adoption agency among 

other things).  Their vision is, together with young people and supporters, to create a place 

where hope is alive in every child; to build a happier, safer society for young people to grow 

up in, one where they can look forward to their futures, instead of living in fear, often ignored 

and uncared for, or sometimes, much worse. 

As well as working directly with young people, the Children’s Society develops resources and 

delivers training to other professionals who work with children - from young carers to those at 

risk of being exploited, abused, and neglected.  

So it's that time of year again!  It’s the time when we bring our Children’s Society boxes to 

church to be emptied. But….so many of us, don’t use cash in the same way that we did, and 

therefore can’t watch our boxes fill up with spare change.  I know some people still put their 

£1(50p, 20p) coin in the box every week, but others, post-Covid, rarely have change. 

So on behalf of all the young people who are neglected, exploited and abused, can I ask you 

either to bring your box to Church and leave it for Debbie Child to empty;  or if your box is 

empty and you’d prefer to donate, just give that to Debbie or leave in an envelope with a 

churchwarden.  

You can also donate to the PCC of Cullingworth Parish sort code 20-45-14, account number 

60703532. Please mark it CHILDREN’S SOCIETY 

Thank you so much to all those supporters who have been supporting young people and the 

Children’s Society for many, many years,  Thanks to those of you who are new supporters – 

you are all making such a difference.  To those who have never donated, we’d be so grateful 

for even the smallest donation – it helps! Thank you. 
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FANTASY FOOTBALL UPDATE 

Lots of change this week with Denholme’s Jenny Duncan taking the lead at 

the top once again. Right behind her is Helen Ludkin from Wilsden in 

second place with the top Cullinworthite, Basil Metcalf just a point behind 

in joint third. Harden are still trailing at the top, but Michael Richardson 

rises a place to twelfth. But at the bottom Harden’s Pauline Stern mounts a challenge for 

the wooden spoon, just one point ahead of Denholme’s Liz Beaumont in last place!! 

Good luck this week! 

 
1 2 Jenny Duncan Denholme 191  43 31= Sandie Millar Cullingworth 121 

2 5 Helen Ludkin Wilsden 187  44= 44 Pat Allsop Wilsden 120 

3= 3= Basil Metcalf Cullingworth 186  44= 56= Maisy Duncan Denholme 120 

3= 3= Andy Webster Denholme 186  46= 45= Adam Thompson Denholme 119 

5 8 Liz Maitland Wilsden 185  46= 55 Kath Wilcock Denholme 119 

6 6 Andrew Robertshaw Wilsden 182  48= 47 James Scantlebury Cullingworth 118 

7 7 Wendy Driver Wilsden 177  48= 50 Andy Cartwright Cullingworth 118 

8= 11 Brendan McCarter Harrogate 176  50= 40= Calvin Ward Cullingworth 117 

8= 17= Jonathan Smith Cullingworth 176  50= 54 Archdeacon Andy Diocese 117 

10 1 Susan Wadsworth Cullingworth 175  52= 43 David Inman Harden 116 

11 12 Ewan Miller Denholme 173  52= 51 Judy Caunt Wilsden 116 

12 13 Michael Richardson Harden 172  54= 45= Astrid Hansen Wilsden 114 

13 17= Chris Wilcock Denholme 170  54= 52= Bishop Nick Diocese 114 

14 22 Kevin Haley Harden 164  56 58= Anna Lumb All 111 

15 9 Clive Allsop Wilsden 163  57= 56= Richard Burge All 110 

16= 10 Jasmin Smith Cullingworth 158  57= 58= Candida McKay Cullingworth 110 

16= 20= Bernard Stern Harden 158  59= 48= Margaret Hodgson Harden 109 

18 14= Andrew Bambrough Cullingworth 157  59= 60 Hazel White Harden 109 

19 20= Peter Allison Wilsden 154  61 64= Elsie Altass Cullingworth 108 

20 14= Linda Rigby Cullingworth 153  62= 64= Robert Priestley Denholme 106 

21 23 Liz Moy All 151  62= 64= Lindsey Potter Cullingworth 106 

22= 16 Danielle Jennings Denholme 147  64 52= Heather Burge All 105 

22= 33 Keith Lambert Denholme 147  65 69= Sandra Pattinson Cullingworth 104 

24 24 Stuart Inman Wilsden 144  66 61= Judith Drake Denholme 101 

25= 27= Tim Driver Wilsden 142  67 67 Robert Smith Cullingworth 99 

25= 39 Joe, Dad & Bro Denholme 142  68 68 Anne Jay Denholme 94 

27= 25= Janet Hinchcliffe Daily Prayer 141  69 63 Helen Lumbers Denholme 90 

27= 30 Andy McKay Cullingworth 141  70 78= Dan Miller Denholme 89 

29= 19 Ezra Duncan Denholme 140  71 71= Dawn Gallagher Cullingworth 88 

29= 27= Steven Ludkin Wilsden 140  72 78= Joanne Lumbers Denholme 87 

31 34 David Altass Cullingworth 138  73= 69= Judy Mason Cullingworth 86 

32 42 Margaret Lambert Denholme 137  73= 71= Sue Mills Cullingworth 86 

33= 31= Jeanne Bendle Harden 136  73= 75 Pauline & Peter Sharp Cullingworth 86 

33= 40= Jill Britton Cullingworth 136  76 74 Helen Smithies Denholme 84 

35 25= Bishop Toby Diocese 135  77 76 Tony Caunt Wilsden 81 

36= 36 Paul Blann Denholme 134  78 77 Trevor Midgley Denholme 80 

36= 38 Kev Barker Denholme 134  79 73 Jenny Lewis Cullingworth 78 

38 48= Diana Wright Wilsden 133  80 82 Poppy B Denholme 75 

39 29 Christine Birkby Cullingworth 132  81 80= Grant Davis Cullingworth 74 

40 61= Mimi Miller Denholme 126  82 80= Lorna Reddihough Cullingworth 57 

41 35 Helen Miller Denholme 125  83 83 Pauline Stern Harden 55 

42 37 Steve Hinchcliffe Daily Prayer  122  84 84 Liz Beaumont Denholme 54 
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Fantasy Strictly Come Dancing 
Jayde Adams leaves the competition meaning only 11 people now have all five of their 
dancers remaining in the competition. Tony Caunt is down to two, but still sits above Liz 
Moy at the bottom of the table. Lindsey Potter from Cullingworth keeps hold of her lead 
with Kimberley Wright from Harden rising into second, but losing a dancer on the way. 
Heather is in third above Judy Caunt from Wilsden. Joanne Lumbers is the top Denholmer in 
eighth. Good luck this week! Keeeeeep Dancing! 

Pos Last   In Points 

1 1 Lindsey Potter Cullingworth 5 852 

2 4 Kimberley Wright Harden 4 845 

3 2 Heather All 5 832 

4 3 Judy Caunt Wilsden 5 825 

5 8 Alison Wooding All 5 811 

6 5 Sarah Smith Cullingworth 5 810 

7 6 Nancy Muff Harden 5 801 

8 10 Joanne Lumbers Denholme 4 798 

9 9 Joe Bird Denholme 4 791 

10 7 Richard All 5 788 

11 11 Jill Britton Cullingworth 4 786 

12 12 Pauline Stern Harden 5 772 

13 24 Jeanne Bendle Harden 5 766 

14 14 Helen Ludkin Wilsden 4 765 

15 21 Clive Allsop Wilsden 5 756 

16 13 Sandie Millar Cullingworth 4 756 

17 15= Susan Wadsworth Cullingworth 4 746 

18 15= Judith Drake Denholme 4 745 

19 18 Diana Wright Wilsden 4 744 

20 17 Danielle Jennings Denholme 4 742 

21 20 June Thompson Harden 4 741 

22 23 Helen Mitchell Wilsden 4 739 

23 19 Christine Birkby Cullingworth 4 738 

24 25 Kath Wilcock Denholme 5 737 

25 26 Anna Lumb All 4 721 

26 22 Poppy Bird Denholme 4 719 

27 31 Margaret Lambert Denholme 4 702 

28 30 Pat Allsop Wilsden 4 700 

29 28 Robert Smith Cullingworth 3 687 

30 34 Liz Beaumont Denholme 4 685 

31 33 Margaret Robertshaw Wilsden 3 685 

32 27 Fin Mitchell Wilsden 3 683 

33 29 Janet Hinchcliffe Daily Prayer 3 675 

34 32 Lorna Pickersgill Harden 3 672 

35 36 Sandra Pattinson Cullingworth 3 660 

36 37 Jenny Lewis Cullingworth 3 650 

37 35 Jasmin Smith Cullingworth 3 646 

38 38 Tony Caunt Wilsden 2 617 

39 39 Liz Moy All 3 603 

 


